
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
September 2nd, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Adams were present. City Clerk Tomlinson was absent. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman Hall 
that City Manager Soderstrum act as City Clerk Pro-tem. Motion 
carried. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held August 19th were read and 

approved. 
 
Request of Western Union to cancel indemnity bond 
 
A letter from the Western Union Telegraph Co. stating that they 
do not plan on doing any more underground work at Grand Junction 
in the near future, and requesting that their $5,000 Indemnity 
bond be canceled was presented. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman 
Hall that the Indemnity bond of the Western Union Telegraph Co. 
be canceled. Motion carried. 
 
Resolution cancelling Treece Furniture Co. auctioneer’s bond 

 
The following resolution was presented and read: 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
WHEREAS, On the 6th day of August, 1931, under the provisions of 
Ordinance No. 238, Section 12, an auctioneer's license was issued 
to T. J. Treece; and 
 
WHEREAS, It appears that said license should not have been issued 
and that the said T. J. Treece is not an auctioneer and that use 
of said license was made for a period of eight days and that no 
further use should be made thereof. 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, That said license be cancelled and the fee paid 
therefor be returned to said T. J. Treece less a deduction of the 
$4.55 for the time said license was in use. 
 
Dated this 2nd day of September, A. D. 1931. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Sievert that the resolution be passed and adopted as read. 
 
Roll was called with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE 
- Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert 



Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting AYE The 

President declared the motion carried. 
 
Anderson water request 
 
The matter of the agreement of Walter & Frank Anderson concerning 
the use of water from the pipe line of the City and the right of 
the City to use the gates and roads on Anderson's land, was again 
brought up. Mr. Adams, City Attorney presented a written opinion 
on the matter, It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded 
by Councilman Roberts that the agreement of the Anderson Bros. be 
rejected and they be notified of the Attorney's opinion. Motion 
carried. 
 
Request to close Main from 4

th
 to 6

th
 during Highway Celebration 

 
The committee on the celebration of the Utah-Colorado road 
completion requests permission to close Main Street from Fourth 
Street to Sixth Street including the intersections with Fourth, 
Fifth, and Sixth Streets for celebration purposes. This will be 
for Sept. 24th and 25th. At this time they request permission to 
use spaces, usually used for parking in front of the stores, for 
the purpose of booths for the merchant himself for these two 
days. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Holcombe that the City Manager make such reasonable arrangements 
as may seem expedient to him to grant the request of the Chamber 
of Commerce as represented by its Committee to close and use Main 

Street from Fourth to Sixth Streets, including the intersections 
of Fourth, Fifth, and Sixth Streets during the two days of the 
celebration, September 24th and 25th. Motion carried. 
 
Petition to pave N. 7

th
 

 
A petition for paving North Seventh Street from Teller to North 
Avenue was presented. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman Hall 
that that the petition be accepted and referred to the City 
Engineer for checking, together with a report of the frontage of 
vacant property. Motion carried. 
 

It was moved by Councilman Roberts and seconded by Councilman 
Hall that the meeting adjourn to September 9th, 1931, at 7:30 
o'clock P. M. 
 
/s/ J. P. Soderstrum 
City Clerk Pro-tem 


